BALDERTON PARISH COUNCIL

Tel: 01636 703626 Balderton Village Centre
E-mail: office@baldertonparishcouncil.gov.uk Coronation Street
Balderton

July 6™ 2023
Dear Sir/Madam,

You are invited to attend the next meeting of the Amenities Committee to be held in the Village
Centre on Wednesday July 12" 2023 commencing at 7.00pm

Yours faithfully,

/ Pl ) Q_,L_A._A—L
Mrs Cheryl Davison-Lyth
Clerk to the Council

|

Please note that if anyone intends to record the meeting they should notify the Council in
advance in order that the Chairman may notify all present at the onset of the meeting.

AGENDA

1. To receive apologies for absence.
2. Declarations of interest

3. To take any public comments in accordance with Council Standing Orders; please note that
the entitlement to speak is only for items on the published agenda.

4. To receive the Clerk/Chairman’s update.

5. To further discuss the issue of bankside erosion at the Orchid Close area of the Lake
including options as suggested by Notts Wildlife Trust (details attached).

6. To consider any proposals from the Allotment Sub Committee due to meet on July 10" 2023
to reduce the size of some plots and new tenant payment proposals.

7. To consider request for C.C.T.V. cameras in the vicinity of Heron Way car park and picnic
bench area (copy e-mail from resident attached).

8. To consider a resident’s concerns relating to young people and dogs swimming in the Lake
(copy e-mail attached).

9. To consider a request from Newark & Sherwood District Council to either replace or
remove certain dog waste bins in the village (copy e-mail enclosed).

10. To review Sporting fees for 2023/24 (copy of current fees enclosed).
11. To receive any reports regarding highway/flooding issues to pass onto relevant bodies.
12. Items of correspondence and information.

13. Items for consideration on future agendas.




ro: Karen Callingham yeg
Subject: RE: Erosion at Bal

Hi Karen,

We have installed spiling along our bank of the River Idle at the Idle Valley NR where erosion has occurred. Willow
posts are driven into the river along the original line of the bank. Willow is then woven between the posts to create
a living barrier and the space behind the barrier is back-filled with brash (see attached)
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I'am unable to find recent photos, but willows have grown along this section. The structure required significant
maintenance after around 4-5 years and so it is realistically a short-term solution. The other issue is you state that
people like the views across the lake and feed the wildfow! from that area which wouldn’t be possible if a living
barrier was established.

Has consideration been given to a floating boom barrier? Depending on the material/structure of the boom it could
provide safe loafing areas for wildfowl, gulls and terns.

A combination of hard engineering, boulders for example, and coir roles could be a viable solution that would also
create habitat for a range of wildlife. The boulders create a shoreline where birds can forage.

The link below provides solutions:

https://www.geogrow.com/

Please let me know your thoughts,




Balderton Parish Council

From: B
Sent: 18 June 2023 07:12

To: Balderton Parish Council
Subject: Fire

So Saturday night this happened we were out so only seen it this morning behind our house - just when Will a

solution to cameras being installed be sorted ? Please fwd for next meeting For discussion
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Sent from my iPhone |




Balderton Parish Council

From: Balderton Parish Council
Sent: 13 June 2023 09:31

To: NS TR EI T

Subject: RE: Lake

Good morning,

Thank you for your e-mail which will be brought to members attention for their consideration.

We too share your concerns and will endeavour to supply a full reply to your question in due course.
Kind regards,

Cheryl

Mrs Cheryl Davison-Lyth
Clerk to the Council
Tel. Newark 703626

Sent: 12 June 2023 10:02
To: Balderton Parish Council <office@baldertonparishcouncil.gov.uk>
Subject: Lake

Good morning.

My family and pets consider ourselves fortunate to be able to enjoy this area daily and regularly feed and admire
the wildlife. In recent weeks we have witnessed more and more people allowing their dogs to roam freely/swim in
the waters as are young people who seem unaware of the dangers. If you politely point out the warning notices it's
to foul language or indifference.l feel very strongly about this situation especially as yesterday resulted in the
euthanasia of one of our home grown swans.

| would like to politely enquire as to what steps are going to be taken to address this situation.




Balderton Parish Council

From: Ben Stacey <@ppdinmefiR
Sent: 08 June 2023 23 10
To: Balderton Parish Council
Subject: Dog Bin Enquiries

OFFICIAL

Good evening,

I think you have told me your thoughts on changing the Dog Bins before, | feel they are now a little bit of an eye
sore, and becoming non useable.
What are your current thoughts?

1.Balderton.Bin no. 1986 on Coronation Park Playing Field behind what was the café is damaged and doesn’t close
properly.

2.Balderton.Bin no.0014 on the corner of Mead Way nr Salvation Army is rotten

3.Balderton.Bin no. 2030 outside the John Hunt School is also rotten.

Many thanks

Ben Stacey

Street Scene Manager

Environmental Services

Newark and Sherwood Dlstract Counc;l
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BALDERTON PARISH COUNCIL

FEES APPLICABLE FROM Summer 2022

Saturday/Sunday

Football -3
Adult (season) 433.12
Juniors & Intermediates (fees amalgamated 2019) 194.25
Mini pitches (season) 115.50
(plus £50 each team for season’s training fee)
Casual Football games 105.00
Training for home teams, per season 52.50
Bowls (season) 1631.73
Casual match 60.00
Cricket (season) 1462.79
Evening (season) 330.61

=1793.40
Angling (season) 1666.67

+333.33 vat @ 20%
2000.00




